
S&F Chair Glenn Gittings attending UPDC Monthly construction meeting on January 12thand 
February 9th.  Next scheduled meeting March 9, 2021.      

 Demolition of Threlkeld Hall on going and should be done in the near future, but clean 
up due to the demo will stretch on for the coming weeks to adhere to LEED certification.  
Construction to then begin mid-March 

 Floyd garage Pedestrian walkway was completed and is open as well as the elevator is 
operating   

S&F Meeting:  Met over Microsoft Teams on Feb. 11, 2021.  Members Present: Glenn Gittings, 
Dennis Thomas, Linda Leake, John Morgan, Korinne Quire.    Next meeting scheduled for March 
11, 2021 

 Discussed the multi-project fencing overlap surrounding the multiple construction 
projects (Miller, Threlkeld, and steam tunnel concrete repair). 

 Talked through much of the visual concerns of so much fencing seeming to block of 
access to SAC and the surrounding area. 

o For the Spring semester and early summer, all three of these projects will be co-
existing causing this large amount of fencing.  These projects will phase out 
though sequentially and creating more access as they phase out 

 Steam tunnel repair should be done by Feb. 1 which removes the 
blockade of fencing around the SAC ramp 

 Residence Hall 1 replacing Miller should finish by July and would remove 
all the fencing on one side of the SAC ramp that connects near the West 
Plaza and Red Barn.   

 Then the only remining fencing is what surrounds the Threlkeld Hall 
project.   

o Discussed our walk throughs of the space as a S&F committee to ensure it is 
accessible and understandable.  As previously noted, access is available for the 
SAC on the ramp through a temporary sidewalk poured by the Interfaith Center.  
Signage was installed to remind folks that SAC ramp is open.  Also that the small 
side walk next to the ramp on the Miller side remains open as well.   

o Handicapped accessible parking spaces that were in front of Threlkeld will 
relocate to in front of old Miller Hall and can be accessed by the small drive 
across from College of Education and where the old Cultural Center used to be.  

o Question arose on what the plan for demolition of old Miller will be finalized.  
This is still an unknown timeline.     

o Question on the snow and ice prioritization of spaces across campus 

 Discussed the execution of snow and ice removal for the campus.   

 Encouraged everyone to keep eyes out as we all return to campus for things that S&F 
need to try to address for repair or improvement.   

 Also encourage to think proactively on our role as S&F Committee on how we can 
continue to add value to the campus experience.   

Update that Vickie Tencer has resigned from the committee.  Working with C&N for future 
placement of a new member. 

All meetings will have an option of utilizing Teams and all meetings will be recording to be able 
to send out to those that couldn’t attend. 



Staff Senate Services & Facilities Committee Questions fielded from constituents and answers 
provided from Mark Watkins: 

 Two notes sent directly to Chief Lewis in ULPD and his responses in red: 
o One person noted a sharp increase in Louisville in the theft of catalytic converters and 

they knew of a few that have happened to university vehicles.  Their question is could 
there be an increase on patrolling the lots in regard to this and overall safety and have 
you seen much on this type of crime.   

i. Catalytic Converter theft - the greater Louisville metro area has experienced 
increases in a number of areas over the past 14 months to include this, 
however, on campus during the same time period, we have not seen the same 
rise. We actively patrol our campus and affiliated properties 

o Another note was a report of increased homeless population being discovered in earlier 
and later hours by custodial crew in Humanities 100 and they were hoping you’all could 
check in on that. 

i. Homeless found by custodian crews - we have and continue to share with them 
and others to immediately notify us during those situations to address the 
concern especially during the winter months. We also remind people not to 
“prop” doors as this become an access point of entry for non-affiliate/homeless. 

     


